MINISTRY OF CIVIL SERVICE AND ADMINISTRATIVE REFORMS

> 20 January 2015

Ministry of Civil Service and Administrative Reforms
Circular Letter No 1 of 2015
E/152/48/03/35V5

From: Senior Chief Executive, Ministry of Civil Service and Administrative Reforms
To:  Supervising Officers in charge of Ministries/Departments

Redeployment of employees of ex-_Service Providing Institutions of the Sugar Industry

Please refer to this Ministry’s Circular Letter No 53" of 2012, wherein you were informed
that, in the context of the re-organisation of the former Service Providing Institutions (SPIs) of the
Sugar Industry into the Mauritius Cane Industry Authority (MCIA), Government had decided that
employees of the former SPIs be redeployed to Ministries/Departments or parastatal
organisations.

2. On 15 July 2013, this Ministry requested parent Ministries concerned to take appropriate
actions for the framing of the relevant schemes of service to accommodate the redeployed
employees on the establishment of the parastatal organisations falling under their purview.
However, it is noted that several receiving organisations have not yet completed the necessary
procedures for the absorption of the redeployed employees on their establishment.

3. It is high time to complete the redeployment exercise. Supervising Officers are therefore
requested to take necessary actions for the creation or restyling of appropriate posts in the context
of the next Budget and the framing of the relevant schemes of service to absorb the redeployed
employees on the establishment of their Ministries or that of parastatal bodies falling under the
aegis of their Ministry.

4. We rely on your understanding.
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P.Jh
Senior Chief Executive

Copy to: Secretary to Cabinet & Head of the Civil Service

6" Floor, New government Centre, Port Louis, Republic of Mauritius

Tel:(230) 201 1418 Fax: (230) 201 3815 E-mail: civser@govmu.org



